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On September 1, 2019, we organized a Heavenly Tribal Messiah workshop and blessing in the village of 
Gouabo (sub-prefecture of Jacqueville) for 8 couples of Peace Ambassadors. We had 150 participants. 
We also appointed 10 new Peace Ambassadors during this event. This ceremony followed the two-day 
training seminar held for them on the Divine Principle and Conflict Resolution. 
 
The village of Gouabo is the local tribal messiah ship area of National Leader, Rev. BEUGRE Richard. 
He had at his side for the occasion, Mrs. ELIAS-Lorette, Secretary General of the UPF Cote d'Ivoire, the 
cadres of the locality and the village authorities. 
 

 
 
Reflection 

 
Rev. BEUGRE Richard (President FFWPU Cote d'Ivoire): Peace Ambassadors must be role models in 
their daily lives. They must live the fidelity in their couple and inspire the young generation to follow the 
path of peace and social cohesion … Congratulations to all of you for this beautiful ceremony organized. 
 
TCHIMOU Emmanuel (Godfather, Village Leader): The Federation for Universal Peace is doing an 



 

 

important work. As a new Peace Ambassador, it is a duty to support and promote the actions of our 
institution. 
 
Mr. and Mrs. DIBY ETCHIASSO (New Blessed Couple): "We are very happy to receive this teaching 
and especially this blessing for our couple and our family. We promise to work to be a model couple … " 
 
N'GUATTA N'Guessan (village eldest): "I congratulate the Organizing Committee for the work done. 
This formation must multiply so that all this population is in this new truth very important …" 
 

 
 
 


